
Department of Human Services  

Bureau of Guardianship Services  

 

ADVANCE NOTICE 

Proposal of New Rules for N.J.A.C. 10:45 Bureau of Guardianship Services 

 

To whom it may concern:  

This correspondence provides advance notice that the Department of Human Services, Bureau of 

Guardianship Services will be proposing new rules codified in N.J.A.C. 10:45, Guardianship 

Services.  

The proposal will incorporate some of the text from the version of N.J.A.C. 10:45 that expired on 

June 4, 2018. See 50 N.J.R. 7(a). The rules will also incorporate updates of corresponding 

statutes and regulations regarding eligibility of services from the Division of Developmental 

Disabilities, add references to new services, and clarify Bureau of Guardianship Services 

eligibility criteria.  

This notice provides you with an opportunity to submit informal comments regarding the 

Bureau’s plan to propose new rules at N.J.A.C. 10:45 as described above within thirty (30) days 

from the publication of this notice on the Department’s website.  

 

Please submit any informal comments that you have in response to this advance notice of the 

upcoming proposal of new rules to be codified at N.J.A.C. 10:45 to:  

 

Jessica Anastasi 

Attn: N.J.A.C. 10:45 Advance Notice 

Bureau of Guardianship Services 

PO Box 705 

Trenton, NJ 08625 

Email: Jessica.Anastasi@dhs.nj.gov 

Fax: (609) 631-2215 

Delivery: 11A Quakerbridge Plaza 

Mercerville, NJ 08619 

 

 

You will have an additional opportunity to submit formal comments on the actual rule proposal 

within sixty (60) days of the publication of the proposal in the New Jersey Register.   

 

Thank you for your interest in the Bureau of Guardianship Services.  

mailto:Jessica.Anastasi@dhs.nj.gov

